
 
 

July 11, 2015 
 
 
 
 
Frank Ceurvels 
School Business Administrator/Board Secretary 
Ramapo Indian Hills Regional High School District 
131 Yawpo Avenue  
Oakland, NJ 07436 
 
Dear Mr. Ceurvels: 
 
Congratulations! On behalf of the Association of School Business Officials (ASBO) International, I am pleased to 
inform you that Ramapo Indian Hills Regional High School District has received ASBO’s Certificate of Excellence 
in Financial Reporting for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2014. This award represents a significant achievement and 
reflects your commitment to fiscal integrity and high-quality financial reporting. 
 
The Certificate of Excellence (COE) Review Team has provided the attached comments for improvement regarding 
your Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR). It is important to keep these comments and ensure they are 
addressed as you prepare next year’s CAFR.  Written responses to the prior year comments will be required as part 
of next year’s application packet. 
 
Please feel free to use the attached press release and guidelines to share this important achievement with your 
community. Your engraved COE plaque and certificate will be mailed to you in approximately 6-8 weeks. 
 
Congratulations to you and the members of your staff who worked so hard to earn the COE this year.  We look 
forward to your continued participation in the COE program. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
John D. Musso 
Executive Director, CAE, RSBA 
 
Attachments:  as 
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